
January 16, 2020 

R. Blain Lawson

General Manager and Chief Executive Officer

BC Liquor Distribution Branch

Ministry of Attorney General

3383 Gilmore Way

Burnaby BC VSG 4Sl

Dear R. Blain Lawson: 

I would like to extend appreciation on behalf of Premier Horgan and the Executive Council for 
your dedication, and that of your executive team, in leading your organization and helping 
government deliver on our priorities to British Columbians. 

Government remains focused on its three strategic priorities: making life more affordable, 
delivering better services, and investing in a sustainable economy. 

Every public sector organization is accountable to the citizens of British Columbia. The 
expectations of BC citizens are identified through their elected representatives, the members of 
the Legislative Assembly. 

This mandate letter, which I am sending in my capacity as Minister responsible for the BC 
Liquor Distribution Branch (LOB), on behalf of the Executive Council, communicates those 
expectations for your agency. It sets out overarching government priorities that will inform your 
agency's policies and programs, as well as specific direction on priorities and expectations for 
the coming fiscal year. 

Our goal is to build a strong, sustainable economy that works for everyone. We are committed 
to working with you and other Crown Agencies to provide quality, cost-effective services to 
British Columbia families and businesses. By adopting the Gender-Based Analysis Plus (GBA+) 
lens and Framework for Improving British Columbians' Standard of Living to policy 
development, we will ensure that equity is reflected in government budgets, policies and 
programs. You are encouraged to apply the GBA+ lens in your Crown Agency operations and 
programs. In the same vein, appointments to agencies, boards and commissions reflect 
government's direction to promote equity and leadership at senior levels in the public and private 
sectors, with a view to building strong public sector boards that reflect the diversity of 
British Columbia. 
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